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BEATING THE PARISH BOUNDS (PROPOSAL)
Ronnie Shepperd wrote the following description of parish bounds in his book, Micklam, the Story of a Parish:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Parishes tended to maintain their boundaries against their neighbours by the time-honoured activity known as ‘beating the bounds’ or parish perambulation; each year at Rogationtide, it was the custom for the vicar or rector to lead his parishioners on a procession all along the parish boundary.  Small parishes might be done in one day, larger ones would take two or three.  The idea was that as many people as possible would make sure their boundary had not been altered during the past twelve months, and also to ensure that the rising generation should be fully aware of their heritage and to know every part of it.
So, in the morning they would set out led by the parson, church wardens, beadle and other parish officials closely followed by the choirboys and the rest of the village.  At each landmark they would stop and beat it with sticks, whether tree, stone or other feature, and then came the vital task of impressing the boys with this information in such a manner that they would never forget it.  Alas, the best method medieval minds could think of was the use of physical violence, so at each landmark the boys were made to bend over and have their bottoms whacked with a cane’.  
To show that customs were not one-sided, I should quote the following from Rackham, ‘The History of the Countryside’ ‘Boundaries are very conservative and were preserved by memorable customs: for instance, at Great Gransden (Huntingdonshire), when ‘cessioning’ the bounds they used to dig a hole at a certain spot and hold the vicar’s head in it.’
Parishes were established by the Anglo-Saxons as the ‘unit of spiritual and secular geography’ and their boundaries remained fixed until relatively recent times.  The Mickleham boundary is very old and appears only to have been altered to accommodate the new parish around Box Hill village.
In the year 2000, when we are both looking back and looking forward, it seems to be a good time to remember the boundaries of our ancient parish and to appreciate what a wonderful place it is.  This knowledge should encourage us to conserve it for future generations for it is sure to come under increasing pressure in the 21st century.
It is proposed that we ‘Beat the Parish Bounds’ (but not the choir boys) in 2000.  Unfortunately, Barbara Steadman-Allen will be leading a party to Malta at Rogationtide so the alternative suggestions are either to do it in the summer holidays in August or at Michaelmas at the end of September.  The aim is to make it an occasion for everyone, with people walking as little or as far as they are able.  We could have refreshments and /or a picnic at suitable places along the route, to encourage us on to the next point and prayers at key places.  More details later.  We need a small team to help coordinate the ‘perambulation’; perhaps you could let Barbara or myself know if you are willing to help.
Ann Sankey   



